MINUTES OF THE FULL COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON
WEDNESDAY 08TH DECEMBER 2021 AT 6.30 PM, CRANTOCK VILLAGE HALL

Present -:   
Cllrs. L Hallwood (Chair) (LH), D Hawkey (DH), S Robinson (SR), J Robinson (JR), P Hooper (PH), A Ross (AR), A Harty (AH) & K Mackinnon (KM),
Mrs K Rees (Clerk), Cllr. Harvey (ADH) & 1 Member of the Public
	21/125
	Apologies:  
Cllr B Clark
Prior to the meeting condolences were expressed to the family of David Eyles who passed away recently.  He was a stalwart of Crantock Community and will be sadly missed.  A minute’s silence was held.

	21/126
	Recordable/Non-Recordable Interests & Dispensations:  
JR declared an interest in Agenda Item 6 (PA21/09035)

	21/127
	Minutes:  
RESOLVED:  The minutes of the Full Council Meeting held on 10th November 2021, as circulated, were approved as a true record & signed. 

	21/128
	Public Participation:
None.

	21/129
	Cornwall Council Report:
ADH advised that the enforcement case on Land North of Winstowe Terrace has been closed as the site is still under construction.  He would like to be informed if the PC becomes aware that any of the houses have been sold as second homes/holiday lets.  Any breaches of the Neighbourhood Plan’s Secondary Home Policy will be investigated by enforcement.  However, currently, there has been no successful cases in Cornwall of enforcing this policy.
It was also reported that Cornwall Council needs to make a budget saving of £80mn.   There will be approximately 250 redundancies including 8 Community Network Managers as the number will be reduced from 19 to 11.  This will have serious consequences for the St. Agnes & Perranporth Community Network Area as they could become aligned with Newquay, Truro or Camborne & Redruth.

	21/130
	Planning Issues:
Applications:  
There were no applications.
The 5-day protocol had been received for PA21/09035 (The Barn, North of Penpol Farm) & the Clerk had circulated the Planning Officer’s Report.  JR declared an interest & left the room.  Mr Bateman spoke in support of the application and advised of the 2018 guidance for the definition of ‘broadly comparable’.  Following discussions, it was RESOLVED to withdraw the objection and support the view of the Planning Officer.
Decisions: 
PA21/10353 (Tresawle):  Decided not to make a TPO
PA21/08618 (The Chalet): Approved
PA21/11102 (Land South of Pentire Green):  Approved
PA21/09736, 09734 & 09735 (Crantock Beach Holiday Park):  Prior approval not required

	21/131
	Matters for Discussion:
(a) David Eyles Memorial:  LH advised that he had been in email contact with the family.  Their preference is for a tree to be planted in the Round Garden with a bench around it.  As the Round Garden is owned by the National Trust, their permission will be required.  The Garden already requires maintenance work and trees may need to be removed due to Ash die back.  The Clerk, LH & PH have all contacted the National Trust about this and the area should be inspected shortly.  Unfortunately, this means that it may take some time for the memorial tree to be planted.  Other ideas were discussed.  RESOLVED:  PC to follow the wishes of the Eyles Family and progress the matter with the National Trust.
(b) Queens Platinum Jubilee:  JR & AH attended a meeting last week.  The initial idea is to have a village fete on 2nd June with arts & crafts workshops & a village Bake-Off followed by a street party on 5th June between the two pubs.  AH is liaising with the school to see if they are planning gifts for the children.   It has also been suggested that a memorial tree be planted, perhaps at the Village Hall.  AH advised that there are plans to plant a woodland between the Campsite and Polly Joke which could be a ‘Jubilee Woodland’.  The committee asked what funding is available to support the event.  RESOLVED:  Parish Council to pay for commemorative gifts for the children and allocate £500 towards the event.
(c) Beach Safety Committee:  AR gave an overview of the work to date.  He advised that he would be resigning from the Parish Council in January and a new Parish Council representative is required for the committee.  RESOLVED:  AH to represent the PC on the Committee and will attend the next meeting on 13th December.
(d) Parish Council Meeting Venue:  RESOLVED:  Due to the ongoing Covid situation, January, February & March PC Meetings to be held in the Methodist Chapel. Situation to be reviewed in March.

	21/132
	Parish Councillor Reports:
· AH feels that there is some confusion amongst Parishioners of the term ‘Permissive Path’ and the implications and feels it would be beneficial for an explanation of the path classifications to appear in the Magazine.  RESOLVED:  PH to draft explanation for Magazine.
· JR advised that the residents on Beach Road had received no information on how the closure of Beach Road will be managed.  The RNLI have not been contacted either. RESOLVED:  Clerk to chase Glanville.
· PH advised that the footpath behind Primrose Cottage has now been cut.  One of the Council’s Tree Officers has inspected the Elm Tree on Water Lane and agreed that it needs removing.  This has been marked as a priority.  NOTED.
· SR reported that one of the hedges along Langurroc Road needs cutting.  The name of the property will be forwarded to Clerk so that she can send the appropriate form.  NOTED.
· KM will attend the Village Hall Meeting on 16th December.
· LH advised that Alan Percy is still pursuing Cornwall Council on the issue of the Colan Section 106 Housing Agreement.  A question was asked at the Full Council Meeting last week and he is now writing to all Cornwall Councillors.  LH thanked him for his perseverance in the matter. 

	21/133
	Parish Clerk Report:
(a) Finance: (see appendix 1)
Council:  Lloyds - £24973.19 / Santander - £39406.21
RESOLVED:  Accounts totalling £3123.38 were approved for payment.
Memorial Hall: Lloyds - £3896.30 / Santander - £6584.15
RESOLVED:  Accounts totalling £264.99 were approved for payment
Christmas Lights:  Lloyds – £5254.82
RESOLVED:  Accounts totalling £1081.15 were approved for payment

The responsibility of the Christmas Lights was discussed.  The Clerk confirmed that the bank account is managed by the Parish Council but the money is the Christmas Light Committee’s.  The light display is covered under the Parish Council’s Public Liability Insurance.  PH is on the Christmas Light Committee and it was agreed that further clarification should be sought prior to next year’s display.

(b) Correspondence:  LH advised that he has now received a response from SWW following the Extra Ordinary Council Meeting.  A leaflet was distributed to all residents with the Village Magazine.  RESOLVED: LH will draft a response to the points made about the Neighbourhood Plan which will be circulated before sending.

	21/134
	Agenda Items January 2022:
No new items.

	20/135
	Date of Next Meeting:  The Chairman thanked members for their attendance. He advised that the next Full Council Meeting will be on 12th January 2022, Crantock Methodist Chapel.  The meeting closed at 20.15 hours.




2

1


